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CITY OF SHEBOYGAN 
 

REQUEST FOR PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE CONSIDERATION 
 

ITEM DESCRIPTION: A resolution authorizing the appropriate City officials to enter into a 
contract with Buteyn-Peterson construction Company, Inc. for the construction of the 
Evergreen Park – Area 5 Pedestrian Bridge. 
 

REPORT PREPARED BY:  Ryan Sazama, City Engineer 
 

REPORT DATE: June 9, 2022    MEETING DATE:  June 14, 2022  
 

 
FISCAL SUMMARY: 

 
Budget Line Item: See attached 

Resolution 
Budget Summary: See attached 

Resolution 
Budget 
Expenditure: 

N/A 

Budgeted Revenue: N/A 

STATUTORY REFERENCE: 
 
Wisconsin 
Statues: 

N/A 

Municipal Code: N/A 

 

 
BACKGROUND / ANALYSIS:  
The attached document authorizes appropriate City officials to enter into a contract with 
Buteyn-Peterson Construction Company, Inc. for the construction of the Evergreen Park – 
Area 5 Pedestrian Bridge. 
 

This project will replace the deteriorating bridge between Evergreen Park Area #5 and the 
main area of Evergreen Park with a new bridge in a new, nearby location. The new bridge 
would provide accessible fishing areas at the edge of the river and accessible fishing 
bump-outs on the bridge that would allow an angler easier access to the Pigeon River.   
The old wooden bridge and concrete abutments will be removed and new pathways will 
connect the bridge to the existing main Evergreen Park road as well as the restroom 
facility in Area 5. 
 
The City of Sheboygan Comprehensive Outdoor Recreation Plan identifies replacing the 
pedestrian bridge over the Pigeon River as a future project.  This bridge would provide 
accessibility to the Pigeon River to support additional fishing opportunities.  The project 
would meet a goal of the plan to “promote outdoor recreation as a means of improving 
public health among the community.” 
 
STAFF COMMENTS:  
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As stated above the attached document authorizes appropriate City officials to enter 
into a contract with Buteyn-Peterson Construction Company, Inc. for the construction of 
the Evergreen Park – Area 5 Pedestrian Bridge. 
Two bids were received for this project: 

 Buteyn- Peterson Construction Company: $265,480.75 

 Lunda Construction: $279,854.00 
City staff recommends awarding the proposed contract to the low bidder Buteyn-Peterson 
Construction Company for a contract amount of $265,480.75. 
 
ACTION REQUESTED:  
Motion to recommend the Common Council adopt Res. No. 22-22-23 authorizing the 
appropriate City officials to enter into a contract with Buteyn-Peterson construction 
Company, Inc. for the construction of the Evergreen Park – Area 5 Pedestrian Bridge. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

I. Res. No. 22-22-23 
II. Buteyn-Peterson Construction Company Agreement 


